
SAYING GOOD-BYE
My Dear St. John’s family, we have come to the end of our journey together. I find myself vacillating
between sadness and joy these days. I have so much I want to say and of course there is not enough
time or space to articulate everything that is on my mind! It is impossible for me to encapsulate
everything that has occurred over the past three and a half years and put it all succinctly into words. 

What I most want to say is THANK YOU. My heart is full of gratitude for all of you! I have been
blessed beyond measure to have the opportunity to walk with you on this journey of faith. You have welcomed me
into your community and families, shared your stories, opened your homes and allowed me to be a part of your lives.
There is no greater gift than this! 

It has been an honor to serve as your priest. I know there have been good times and challenging times with all the
clergy that have been here and I am certainly no exception.
THANK YOU for trusting in me and in the entire Priest-in-Charge
process. I have truly grown spiritually and professionally during
this time and I THANK YOU for your assistance in forming me
into the clergy person I am today.  Faith development is a life long
endeavor and we need each other for support and nurturance along
the way. THANK YOU for providing me with this.  

Saying good-bye is never easy. My experience is that no matter
how hard we try farewells are typically awkward, inadequate and
messy. Sometimes I seek to soften the moment by thinking and
talking around it, but the reality is our relationship is changing and
it will never be the same. I am sure that I will see some of you in
the future and others I will connect with by Facebook or e-mail
and then there will be some of you that I will never cross paths
with again.  This is the sad part, the leave taking and change. 

My hope and prayer for all of us is that God will continue to guide
our steps, actions and care of one another in the days and months
to come as we live into our new realities. I know that God is not
finished with us yet. There are still great things ahead for St.
John’s, so do not give up hope! Trust in God, the search process
and the goodness of each individual here. 

THANK YOU for everything! I wish you peace, joy and all good.

Blessings,
Fr. Steve 
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Worship Opportunities
All are Welcome

Sunday Services
Nov 4       Holy Eucharist 8:30 am

Morning Prayer 10:30 am

Nov 11     Holy Eucharist 8:30 & 10:30 am

Nov 18     Holy Eucharist 8:30 am
Morning Prayer 10:30 am

Nov 25      Holy Eucharist 8:30 am 
Morning Prayer 10:30 am

Tuesday Worship
With Fr. Steve’s departure there will no longer 
be services at Hope Nursing Center.

Wednesday Worship
Nov 7      Bible Study at 10:00 am - No Eucharist          
Nov14     Bible Study 10:00 am – No Eucharist
Nov 21    TBD             
Nov 28    TBD
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On Sunday, October 28th numerous members from St. John’s gathered for our annual Trunk or Treat event. The rainy
weather pushed us inside and even though we set up tables, decorated and had plenty of candy and s’mores to give away,
we only had a handful of trick or treaters come through our doors. We believe the adverse weather and the abundance of
other similar events in our area that same weekend kept our numbers down. Thanks to everyone who came out to participate
and for the donations of candy and to the Boy Scouts who assisted! Those of us who were there enjoyed the comraderie!
Please plan on joining us next year and pray for better weather! 

Please bring your completed pledge form to church with
you on Sunday, November18th when we will collect and
bless them for the coming year. You may also mail in or
drop your form off at the church office prior to this Sun-
day. Thank you for sharing your time, talent and treasure
here at St. John’s!

Stewardship Update

PLASTIC CAP COLLECTION ENDS
We have been informed that the Girl Scout who was collecting
the plastic tops has completed her project and will not be taking
any further donations so we have discontinued our collection
of these items. Fr. Steve will pass along the remaining plastic
tops that have already been turned in. Thank you to everyone
who has made this a successful endeavor!

Our Indoor ÒTRUNK OR TREATÓ Event!



Fr iday, Nov. 9, 2018 f r om 5 - 7 pm
I ncludes spaghet t i, salad, br ead, desser t  & bever age.

Adult s $9 ¥ 12+under  $5 ¥ 3+under  FREE
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FAREWELL POTLUCK FOR FR. STEVE
Sunday, October 28th we had a potluck lunch and send-off for Fr. Steve after the second serv-
ice. The amount of food and number of people in attendance was astounding! Nick Hamblin
gave a powerful message and the fellowship was terrific!
Thank you to everyone who brought food and well wishes, Fr. Steve and Brenda appreciated

your kindness very, very much!

TRANSITIONS UPDATE
Sharon Scott reports that the vestry has met with Jim Gettel and that we have completed all of the Holy Conversation sur-
veys. All the information is in and now Nick Hamblin is writing up a profile describing St. John’s and where we are
headed. This narrative will be given to prospective clergy who are interested in coming here. We are moving along ac-
cording to schedule, so continue to pray for your vestry members and the congregation during this time of change. 
Also, we are pleased to announce that Pastor Eric Stenson of Timothy Lutheran Church in Livonia ( at Wayne and Joy

road) will be serving as our ongoing supply clergy every Sunday at the 8:30 am service only, which means that there will
be communion every week at this earlier time. The 10:30 am service, however, will continue to alternate between Morning
Prayer and Holy Eucharist depending on the availability of supply clergy. Looking ahead, Fr. Art Mack will be our presider
on Christmas Eve at the 6:00 pm and 10:00 pm services. Unfortunately, we will not have a Christmas Day service this
year. 
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2 Christine & Michael Brown

NOVEMBER 
EVENTS & MEETINGS

SUNDAYS:
Sunday, Nov 4 Breakfast 9:30 am

Daughters of the King at 12 pm

Friday, Nov 9 Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser 
5-7 pm

Sunday, Nov 11 Vestry meeting at 12:00 pm

Sunday, Nov 18 Breakfast 9:30 am
Sunday, Nov 25 Pledge forms due back

WEDNESDAYS:
Nov. 7, 14, 21, 28 Senior Exercise Class 9 am

(free will donation)

Thur sday,  Nov.  8,  
Hour s:  Noon- 2 pm

* Please br ing donat ions in 
by Sunday,  Nov.  4

FOOD PANTRY OPEN

St. JohnÕs Episcopal Church
555 S. Wayne Rd., Westland, M I  48186

O! ce: (734) 721-5023
Parish o! ce hours: Mon-Fri. 11 am-3pm

www.stjohnswestland.com
stjohnschurchwestland@gmail.com

We’re on Facebook:
St. John's Episcopal Church - Westland MI

St. JohnÕs Episcopal Church
STAFF

Rev. Deacon Carolynn E. Johnson  Cell: 248 705 9695
Charmaine Wells, Parish Secretary

stjohnschurchwestland@gmail.com
Dana Hull, Music Director        Bill & Kim Goeman, Sextons

2018 OFFI CERS
Nick Hamblin & Sharon Scott, Senior Co-Wardens

Don Streeter, Junior Warden

Sande Godbout & Mary Vellardita, Co-Clerks
Erin Downey-Tarnowski, Treasurer

2018  VEST RY M EM BERS

Neil Barbu, Sue Daniel, Cindy Fowler and Julie Jones

5 Edward Grimm 
17 Hunter Howe 

18 James Godbout 
21 Angela Hamblin

BIRTHDAYS 

ANNIVERSARIES

All SaintÕs Day / All Faithful Departed
Each year on November 1, the Episcopal Church celebrates All
Saints’ Day. On the following day, November 2, the church cel-
ebrates the Commemoration of All Faithful Departed. 
What is the difference between these two observances? “In

the New Testament, the word ‘saints’ is used to describe the en-
tire membership of the Christian community,” explains Holy
Women, Holy Men (Church Publishing, 2010). “From very early
times, however, the word ‘saint’ came to be applied primarily to
persons of heroic sanctity.” 
So, technically, All Saints’ Day, November 1, includes all de-

ceased Christians; however, historically, there has been a strong
inclination to remember and honor our personal loved ones on a
separate day. 
In the Catholic Church this remembrance on the day after All

Saints’ Day is called All Souls’ Day, when the bereaved have the
opportunity to offer prayers and masses for loved ones who have
died. However, this practice was rejected by many Protestant re-

formers because the theology behind the observance was asso-
ciated with the medieval doctrine of Purgatory along with the
practice of paying for masses to be said for the dead to assist
their souls into heaven. 
At the time of the English Reformation in the mid 16th cen-

tury, All Souls’ Day was integrated into the celebration of All
Saints’ Day in the Church of England. But by the 19th century,
some parishes influenced by the Anglo Catholic Revival rein-
stated the observance of All Souls’ Day on November 2. The
1979 Book of Common Prayer officially restored the observance
in the Episcopal Church, renaming it the Commemoration of All
Faithful Departed. 


